## **Class Pass Update**

September 2, 2014

President Scroggins-



It was a pleasure meeting with you a few weeks ago. The first week of school is behind us and as far as the Class Pass goes, it seems to be a hit again this semester.

I wanted to touch bases with you recapping some of the items that we discussed at our meeting as well as outlining a few things that we are working on for the student election. We want to keep you in the loop on our plan of action.

We will send you a draft MOU prior to your October 8<sup>th</sup> Board meeting, we will cover the terms of the agreement and also mention the following items

- Foothill Transit will continue to be responsive to student needs and bus capacity issues
- The College and Foothill Transit will work together in the future on the possibility of a transit center on campus
- We will explore the possibilities of having faculty and staff participation in the Class Pass Program
- Students who attend only summer classes will have a separate discounted fee-based program for the Class Pass

Next week we will take an initial stab at the draft ballot language. We want to help student services as much as possible and were planning to send the draft language to the college for your team to modify as best suits your needs. We understand that the language for the ballot is required to be non-biased and we will draft the language accordingly. When we have the draft complete I plan to email it to you, Audrey and someone in student services. I understand that the deadline for the ballot language is October 1 so we will provide this to the school by the end of next week.

If there is anything else that you would like from us at this time please feel free to let me know.

Thank you again.

Katie Gagnon Special Projects Manager